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1 PURPOSE

1.1 To formally approve the statement of accounts for 2007/08 following audit.

2 BACKGROUND

2.1 Approval of the Statement of Accounts is within the terms of reference of this committee

2.2 At your meeting on 25 June 2008 you approved the Statement of Accounts for 2007/08, subject to audit, in compliance with the Accounts and Audit Regulations deadline of 30 June.

2.3 This preceded the period of audit on the accounts by our external auditors, which commenced this year on 21 July 2008 and is more or less completed.

2.4 Members will recall considering the draft version and also the significant changes necessary as a result of the Housing Stock Transfer on 31 March 2008.  This was made especially difficult due to the lack of accounting guidance on this subject within the Statement of Recommended Practice (SORP).

2.5 The final, approved version following any amendments must be published by the end of September.

3 AMENDMENTS TO DRAFT VERSION OF THE STATEMENT OF ACCOUNTS FOR 2007/08

3.1 The clearance meeting with PwC was held on 27 August 2008.  The purpose of the meeting is for the auditors to report their findings during the audit of the accounts and for agreement to be reached with ourselves on any adjustments to be carried out.

3.2 We are very pleased that there have been only minor amendments to the draft accounts recommended by our auditors.  However PwC during their review of the LSVT accounting entries felt that the our treatment of the £6m due from DCLG regarding overhanging debt grant should not have been set aside as a provision to repay debt in 2008/09, but instead the debt within the HRA should be shown as been fully repaid and therefore credited to the capital adjustment account.  We agreed to adjust our accounts as recommended and this resulted in a more favourable balance sheet.

3.3 Obviously this is good news and means that our considerable hard work in complying with the SORP and in the interpretation of the required entries as a result of LSVT has paid off.  It also means there is no pressure to carry out, potentially, a large number of necessary amendments by the publication deadline of the end of September.

3.4 As members may be aware this is the last year PwC will be auditing our statement of accounts.  As a result of this they have submitted our accounts to their technical team for a detailed review.  This has resulted in some minor changes to the accounts.

4 STATEMENT OF ACCOUNTS FOR 2007/08

4.1 The final statement of accounts for 2007/08 is attached to this report.  Following receipt of the auditors opinion we will publish the accounts on our website prior to the deadline of 30 September 2008.  A summary version of the accounts has also been prepared and published on our website.

5 CONCLUSION

5.1 Due to a considerable amount of time and effort by our finance team the closure of the council’s accounts for 2007/08 has gone better than we could possibly have anticipated.  Particularly pleasing is the feedback we have received from our auditors concerning the quality of our accounts.  

6 RECOMMENDED THAT THE ACCOUNTS AND AUDIT COMMITTEE

6.1 
Approve the Statement of Accounts for 2007/08.

FINANCIAL SERVICES MANAGER

AA12-08/JP

5 SEPTEMBER 2008
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